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Kalamunda Aeronautical Model Society (Inc.) 
 

KAM’s General Meeting  
Wednesday 19th November 2014 

 
Chair:  Murray Tingey 
Meeting Open: 8:00hrs 

Attendance: 18 members 

Apologies: Nigel Clarke, Wayne Schenk 

Visitors: Nil 

Secretary�¬s Report 
 
Minutes of Last Meeting: Published to members 16-11-2014. 

 

Minutes accepted as true record: Moved: Peter Frances  Seconded:  Ken Greaves   Carried Unanimously 
 
Correspondence Inward: Email from �«Alan�¬ regarding joining fees 

Email from Google saying that there was an sign-in attempt blocked 
on the KAMS email address 
Email from Ken Heinz re: field maintenance - help required 
Email from Tom Keller re: RC Wings over Northcliffe 
Email from Mark Jensen re: snakes at the field 
Email from Nigel Molyneux re: formal resignation as KAMS Glider SIG 
rep 
Email from Neil Giggins re: invoice for new water pump 
Email from Richard Bloor re: next years calendar of events 
 



   

Correspondence Outward: Email sent to the membership re: volunteers needed for field 
maintenance 
Email sent to the membership re: power outages at the field & beer 
bottles 
Email sent to the membership re: field closed Saturday 1st November 
for glider sig f3b comp 

Email sent to �«Alan�¬ re: membership fees enquiry 
New member joining pack sent to Andrew Savage 
Email to the membership re: RC Wings over Northcliffe 
Email to AWA re: bronze wing certification for Andrew Savage 
Email to the membership re: snakes at the field 
Email to the Richard Bloor re: next years calendar 
 

Secretary’s report accepted: Ken Heinz  Seconded: Eric Gooch Carried Unanimously 
 
 
Membership Services: 

Membership Statistics    

Current Financial Members 117 
Membership Peak for Last Year 133 

Renewals Received since  
last General Meeting 0 

 

New Members Since  
last General Meeting 1 

 

 
 
 
Treasurer’s Report November 2014  
 
Extracted from the full report presented to the November Committee and General meetings for the 
October 2014 accounts. 
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Treasurers Report Accepted - Moved: Neil Giggins Seconded: Gary Herren  Carried Unanimously 



   

The following new member(s) have applied, paid their appropriate dues and been duly 
nominated and seconded by a financial member: 
 

New Members: 

 Name  Class   Wings   MAAA   Proposed   Seconded  

 Andrew Savage   Senior   Nil   TBC   Wayne Schenk   Tim Watson 

 

To be recommended to the General Meeting. 

 

Wings: 

Name  Wings  

  Andrew Savage   Fixed Wing Powered Bronze 

 

AWA Report 

·  Executive meeting minutes will now be included in General meeting minutes and 
sent to all club delegates; to be distributed at ordinary general meetings 

·  More instructors are needed! Please note that if you are a gold wings flyer you may 
instruct others, but you are not permitted to test/pass learner pilots. This rule is up to 
individual clubs to enforce or abide by.  

·  Wings: the MAAA is considering making bronze wings necessary for park flyers 
only. Silver wings will replace the current bronze classification. Gold wings will 
remain unchanged. MAAA will send information to individual clubs in due course. 

·  The AWA website is still a work in progress. 

·  The AWA will be switching to internet banking. 

·  MAAA licenses are slow to be distributed. The current process is that Ross Cant 
forwards information to club secretaries, then onto members.  

·  Control line world championships are coming in May 2016. A website will soon be 
online. There is a $130000 budget for the event, for which the amount is only 
$20000 short of being fully funded. Entry fees alone will be worth about $90000. The 
site works are on track and organisers are expecting about 200 people from 20 
countries. If you are interested in billeting competitors and support people then 
please contact AWA.  

·  The next AWA meeting is scheduled for 15th December.  

·  It is now ok to scan and send heavy model certifications to AWA. 

 

Committee Business: 

·  Murray will follow up with getting First Flush devices installed on the new water 
tanks.  

·  The committee will be holding back $3000 from the renewal of the term deposit that 
KAMS currently has with Westpac bank. This is due to the fact that the club is down 
17 members from last years budget.  

 



   

Committee Business: Cont. 

·  2015 calendar of events has been finalized and will be published in the December 
slipstream newsletter 

·  Jason Trebilcock will provide Murray Tingey with an interim report of the annual 
budget, just to keep track of expenditure and how we are travelling financially. 

 

General Business: 

·  At last months meeting the committee discussed the partial  amendment of by-law 
4.1 re: use of transmitter compound and frequency keys concerning 2.4gHz radio 
systems. The current wording of the first portion of the by-law reads: 

Only MAAA approved aircraft radio systems are permitted at KAMS.�» On 
arrival at the Field, all transmitters must be placed in the transmitter pound. 
A maximum of ten 2.4GHz radio systems may operate at any one time and 
the keys inserted into the separate rack provided. 

The following amended wording is proposed: 

Only MAAA approved aircraft radio systems are permitted at KAMS. On 
arrival at the field, all 36mHz transmitters must be placed in the transmitter 
pound and their respective frequency keys inserted into the separate rack 
when the radio is in operation. There is no requirement for 2.4 gHz 
transmitters to be placed in the transmitter pound.  

Geoff Griffiths proposed the amendment. Ken Greaves seconded the amendment. 

The remainder of by-law 4.1 will remain unchanged regarding 36MHz radio 
systems. (Refer to the end of the minutes for a full recital of by-law 4.1.) 

This amendment was placed into the November slipstream newsletter and now 
subsequently needs to be voted on by the membership at the November General 
meeting. 

The meeting voted and the amendment was passed unanimously. The by-laws will 
be amended and published accordingly. 

·  The following email has been received from Katrina Gauci at the City of Mandurah: 

Good Morning, 

I work at the Mandurah Community Museum.  Each year we have an ANZAC 
exhibition.  What I am enquiring about is if any of your members have model military 
aircraft, which we could loan for a static display through April 2015. 

Ideally it would be wonderful to see the aircraft in action, however our closest strip is 
Murray Field.  I may be able to arrange this if your members are interested. 

If you could please bring this up at your next meeting I would greatly appreciate it.  If 
you have any suggestions please let me know. 

Kind Regards 

Katrina  

There was no interest from members to supply models for the purpose. A reply will be 
sent to Katrina accordingly.  



   

·  KAMS will be advertising for a new Glider SIG rep. A notice will be placed into the 
upcoming Slipstream newsletter. 

·  There will be another working bee this coming weekend (21st & 22nd November). There 
aren’t too many jobs that need to be done. Murray Tingey will organise some helpers to 
finish the work. 

·  The membership will need to decide where KAMS will continue to hold its monthly 
general meetings. We are paid up to use the Royal Aero Club until the end of the year. 
Geoff Griffiths will follow up with RAFFA at Bull Creek as to whether their meeting 
rooms are still available. This also may result in the day of the meeting being changed. 
  

·  The executive committee are wanting to ramp up the proceedings for the Christmas 
party to be held on the 14th December. This will include fun-fly events and the like. 
Prizes and/or gift vouchers have been donated from both HobbyTech International and 
Ace R/C. 

·  Frank Jensen has obtained a quote to professionally clean the toilet blocks. The quote 
was $1800. The meeting decided that this was too high and the field maintenance team 
will pressure clean the toilet block themselves. 

·  Another reminder was made about the danger of snakes at the field at the moment. It 
was also brought to the attention of the meeting that it is a good idea to encourage 
members to fly with a buddy where possible – try to avoid using the field on your own.  

Meeting Close 

20:45Hrs 

 

4.1 FREQUENCY CONTROL 

Only MAAA approved aircraft radio systems are permitted at KAMS. On arrival at the field, 
all 36mHz transmitters must be placed in the transmitter pound and their respective 
frequency keys inserted into the separate rack when the radio is in operation. There is no 
requirement for 2.4gHz transmitters to be placed in the transmitter pound.  

The Keyboard system of frequency control must be used by pilots using�»36 MHz radio 

systems. �» KAMS operates on 20kHz frequency spacing. Only 2�° (50 mm) frequency keys 
are to be used by all pilots for all transmitters, including transmitters certified for 10kHz 

operation. 1�° (25mm) keys are not permitted. �» Firstly ensure that your frequency is free 
(indicated by no key in the slot) and insert your key before switching on your transmitter, or 
starting your engine. 

If the slot you require is in use, you must wait until it is clear. If a key is left in place after a 
flight has ended, POLITELY ask the pilot to remove his/her key. NEVER REMOVE 
ANOTHER PERSONS KEY. 

Remove your key as soon as possible after your flight. It is courteous to let the other person 
know that the frequency is clear. Place your transmitter and your key in the pound when not 

flying or testing your aircraft. �» You may only remove your transmitter from the Transmitter 
Compound when: 

• (a) You leave the field, or  

•  (b) Your key is in the board. 
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  Please try and be present for the next meeting 
            Wednesday December 17th – Starts at 8.00pm 

       See below for a few more interesting links with thanks again to Frank: 
 
 
������	���!� ��"��##$� ���� ���#	 �� ������	������%"&��'� ��������� �
http://www.globalaviationresource.com/v2/2014/11/20/aviation-news-she-flies-bristol-blenheim-mk-i-l6739-g-
bpiv-takes-to-the-skies-at-iwm-duxford/ 
 

	
����� 
�(�
����)��*
��	()+���,
���
��������KC-10 refuels another KC-10 and then an F-16 and 2 A-10 Warthogs  
   http://www.liveleak.com/ll_embed?f=61e402f990ac 
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Day , Date Time Event CD 

December 2014 
Monday, 1 December 2014 7:30 PM Committee Meeting   

Saturday, 6 December 2014       

Sunday, 7 December 2014       

Saturday, 13 December 2014       

Sunday, 14 December 2014 4:00 PM Christmas BBQ   

Wednesday, 17 December 2014 8:00 PM General Meeting   

Saturday, 20 December 2014       

Sunday, 21 December 2014       

Thursday, 25 December 2014   Christmas Day - No IC Flying   

Friday, 26 December 2014   Boxing Day - No IC Flying   

Saturday, 27 December 2014       

Sunday, 28 December 2014       

Wednesday, 31 December 2014   New Year's Eve   

Note:       

1.       The notation Restrictions  means that the restrictions that are set for Public Holiday are in force.  This means that the 
timetable for operations at the field is that of a Sunday. 

2.       There are five days of the year where no IC activity is permitted.  These are: New Years Day, Good Friday, Easter 
Sunday, Christmas Day and Boxing Day. 
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Day , Date Time  Event CD 

Jan-15 
Thursday, 1 January 2015   New Years Day – No IC Flying  ��

Monday, 5 January 2015 7:30 PM Committee Meeting ��
Wednesday, 21 January 2015 8:00 PM General Meeting ��

Monday, 26 January 2015   Australia Day Observed ��

Feb-15 
Monday, 2 February 2015 7:30 PM Committee Meeting    

Sunday, 15 March 2015 9:00 AM Glider Rally & Aerotow   

Wednesday, 18 February 2015 8:00 PM General Meeting    

Mar-15 
Monday, 2 March 2015   Labour Day     

Saturday, 14 March 2015 9:00 AM AWA “Aussie Thermal” State Champs   

Monday, 16 March 2015 7:30 PM Committee Meeting    

Wednesday, 18 March 2015 8:00 PM General Meeting    

Sunday, 29 March 2015 9:00 AM Warbirds   

Apr-15 
Friday, 3 April 2015 �� Good Friday – Glider Fly-In & F3K  No IC 

flying    

Sunday, 5 April 2015   Easter Sunday - No IC flying    

Monday, 6 April 2015   Easter Monday   

Monday, 6 April 2015 7:30 PM Committee Meeting    

Wednesday, 15 April 2015 8:00 PM General Meeting   

Monday, 27 April 2015   Anzac Day   

May-15 
Monday, 4 May 2015 7:30 PM Committee Meeting    

Sunday, 10 May 2015 9:00 AM Jet SIG – Jet Day   

Wednesday, 20 May 2015 8:00 PM General Meeting    

Jun-15 
Monday, 1 June 2015   Western Auatralia Day    

Monday, 8 June 2015 7:30 PM Committee Meeting    

Wednesday, 17 June 2015 8:00 PM Annual General Meeting    

Sunday, 21 June 2015 12:00 PM State F4C Scale Competition   

Jul-15 
Monday, 6 July 2015 7:30 PM Committee Meeting    

Wednesday, 15 July 2015 8:00 PM General Meeting    

Aug-15 
Monday, 3 August 2015 7:30 PM Committee Meeting    

Wednesday, 19 August 2015 8:00 PM General Meeting   
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Day , Date Time  Event CD 

Sep-15 
Monday, 7 September 2015 7:30 PM Committee Meeting   

Wednesday, 16 September 2015 8:00 PM General Meeting    

Monday, 28 September 2015   Queens Birthday    

Oct-15 
Saturday, 3 October 2015 9:00 AM Bring & Buy Day   

Monday, 5 October 2015 7:30 PM Committee Meeting    

Sunday, 11 October 2015 9:00 AM Jet SIG - Jet Day   

Wednesday, 21 October 2015 8:00 PM General Meeting    

Saturday, 31 October 2015 9:00 AM AWA F3B Glider   

Nov-15 
Monday, 9 November 2015 7:30 PM Committee Meeting    

Wednesday, 18 November 2015 8:00 PM General Meeting    

Sunday, 22 November 215 9:00 AM ARF Scale Day   

Dec-15 
Monday, 7 December 2015 7:30 PM Committee Meeting    

Saturday, 12 December 2015 4:00 PM Christmas BBQ   

Wednesday, 16 December 2015 8:00 PM General Meeting    

Friday, 25 December 2015   Christmas Day - No IC Flying     

Monday, 28 December 2015   Boxing Day - No IC Flying     

Note:       

1.       There are five days of the year where no IC activity is permitted.  These are: New Years Day, Good Friday, 
Easter Sunday, Christmas Day and Boxing Day. 

 

 


